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November 19, 2013 

 
 
Members of The School Board of Broward County, Florida 
Members of The School Board Audit Committee 
Robert W. Runcie, Superintendent of Schools 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
We have audited the Statement of Changes in Fund Balances for the Internal Funds at eight (8) 
schools for the fiscal years ended June 30, 2011, 2012 and 2013 pursuant to the Florida State Board 
of Education, Administrative Rule 6A-1.087(2) and School Board Policy 1002.1.  Each school’s 
Principal is responsible for the preparation of the Statement of Changes in Fund Balances.  Our 
responsibility is to express an opinion on these statements based on our audits. 
 
We conducted our audits in accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards, 
issued by the Comptroller General of the United States.  Those standards require that we plan and 
perform these audits to obtain reasonable assurance that the financial statements are free of material 
misstatements. 
 
The audits at these eight (8) schools included an examination of the Internal Funds, Payroll, and 
After School Care, as applicable. 
 
An audit includes evaluating and examining, on a test basis, the financial statements and supporting 
documents.  In planning and performing our audits of the schools’ financial statements for the fiscal 
years ended June 30, 2011, 2012 and 2013 we considered the internal control structures.  Our 
review of the internal control structures facilitates the development of the audit procedures and the 
expression of an opinion on the financial statements.  We believe our audits provide a reasonable 
basis for our opinion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




















































































